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December 4, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:
I am pleased to transmit an ordinance that will further enhance the strong partnership between King County and the King County Flood Control District (District) to protect our citizens from flooding.
As you know, the partnership between the county and the District was a tremendous success this year.  The enclosed ordinance authorizes a new agreement between the county and the District for flood protection services to build on those accomplishments.  The new agreement is known as "Interlocal Agreement between King County and the King County Flood Control Zone District Regarding Flood Protection Services" (2009 ILA).
The current agreement expires on December 31, 2008.  The term of the 2009 ILA begins on January 1, 2009 and remains in effect until December 31, 2010, unless extended for an additional two years, at the District's option.
The 2009 ILA was developed through a highly collaborative process between the District Executive Director, District legal counsel, the Prosecuting Attorney's Office, and my staff.  The 2009 ILA is substantially similar to the existing agreement by authorizing the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to implement the District's work program.  The 2009 ILA also improves upon the existing agreement by including more detailed provisions regarding the approval and execution of agreements, reporting requirements, and insurance coverage.  The 2009 ILA also includes a process for reprioritizing projects to allow increased responsiveness to emergent conditions.
The success that we achieved in 2008 through the cooperative efforts of the District and the county was impressive.  Our citizens and their property are safer because of our work.  In its first year, 24 major flood protection projects were completed.  At the funding levels that existed prior to the formation of the District, these 24 projects would have taken approximately 17 years to complete.  An additional 31 projects are on schedule for completion in 2009 and subsequent years.
The partnership between the District and the county also allowed us to obtain more than $31 million in funding from state and federal partners in 2008.  This compares to just $600,000 in 2007 before the District was formed.
The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers provided $23 million in federal funds this year for major levee repair projects to protect key business and industrial areas in the Green River Valley -- the region's hub of warehouse distribution and high-tech aerospace manufacturing.  They include:
· Kent Shops-Narita and Myer's Golf Levee repairs.

· This project repaired 5,200 feet of levees damaged in the November 2006 floods.  

· To ensure timely completion of the project, the Corps moved 25,000 truckloads of material, working 16-hour shifts, six days a week. 

· The levees protect major commercial and industrial centers in the Green River Valley.

· Dykstra and Galli's Levee repairs.

· This project was completed in September and repaired 1,750 feet of levees damaged in the November 2006 flooding.

· The project protects residences and major public infrastructure in the City of Auburn.

· Tukwila 205 Levee repairs. 

· This project was completed in October, setting back the levee and completing repairs at two sites.
· The project protects industrial and commercial centers in the City of Tukwila. 

Other important 2008 flood projects include:

· 10 flood damage repair projects in the Snoqualmie basin

· Acquisition of the Cedar Grove Mobile Home Park 

· Sinkhole repairs on the South Fork Snoqualmie levee

· $2 million in funding for a study to rehabilitate the Alaskan Way Seawall in Seattle
The Opportunity Fund created by the Board of Supervisors will also enable cities and unincorporated areas throughout King County to complete high-priority projects to resolve localized flooding.
Last month, the District continued to demonstrate proactive leadership by authorizing the 2009 flood protection work program as recommended by the Flood Control District Advisory Committee.  The enclosed ordinance will allow the County to continue to implement this important public safety program for the benefit of our citizens and our regional economy.
I strongly urge your support of the enclosed ordinance.  Please contact Mark Isaacson, Director, Water and Land Resources Division, at 296-6587 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive
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